
This week at St. Andrew's
Thursday, March 7, 2024

Welcome to St. Andrew’s Weekly E-mail Newsletter. In an effort to keep the congregation better informed
we will be sending out this newsletter on Thursdays to cover events happening at the church through the

following Wednesday. We hope you find it useful.
 

Daylight Savings time begins this weekend.
Please set your clocks ahead one hour when you go to bed Saturday, March 9.

The Mission of St. Andrew’s Parish is to worship God, grow in discipleship, and share Christ’s love.
          St. Andrew’s Episcopal Church, 2018

4 Lent

Sunday, March 10, 2024

8:00am Holy Eucharist Rite I

Celebrant & Preacher: The Rev. Dr. Suzannah Rohman
Altar Guild: Laura Blanchard
Eucharistic Minister/Intercessor: Sara Sandberg
Lector: Brett Donham
Ushers: Jack & Carol Dexter
Vestry Announcer: Tanya Albert

The worship booklet for the 8am Sunday service is available by clicking here. 

10:00am Holy Eucharist Rite II

Celebrant & Preacher: The Rev. Dr. Suzannah Rohman
Organist: Sean Fleming
Choir Director: Linda Blanchard
Altar Guild: Judy Weislogel
Eucharistic Minister/Intercessor: Lili Pugh
Lectors: Bill Judd & Judy Weislogel
Ushers: Cindy Freese & Jennifer Meade
Livestream Operator: Bill Judd
Vestry Announcer: Alex Pugh

The worship booklet for the 10am Sunday service is available by clicking here. 

The 10am service will also be livestreamed to St. Andrew's Facebook page where it can be viewed live or

https://files.constantcontact.com/8ee45c8d601/cf7946af-9c12-4b56-bb64-84fbc31dfc7b.pdf?rdr=true
https://files.constantcontact.com/8ee45c8d601/55f945d2-1d07-46b6-8a99-c7662d3844fd.pdf?rdr=true


from a recording.

​You can get to our Facebook page by clicking here
You can get to our Website by clicking here

Music Note for this Sunday, March 10

The lyrics for "Come, thou fount" were written by the 18th century pastor and hymn composer Robert
Robinson in 1757. The origin of the tune, however, is uncertain.
From William J. Reynolds, Companion to Baptist Hymnal (1976):
"Nettleton first appeared as a two-part tune in John Wyeth's Repository of Sacred Music, Part Second
(1813, p. 112), where it was named "Hallelujah." In the Index it is identified as a new tune, and no
composer's name is given. The tune has been attributed to some to Asahel Nettleton (1783-1844), a well-
known evangelist of the early nineteenth century, who compiled Village Hymns (1825). However, this
compilation contained no music, and there is no evidence that Nettleton wrote any tunes during his life . .
. It is not known where the tune name first appeared or who was responsible for it." (pp. 53-54) The tune
may have been written by John Wyeth himself. -Sean Fleming

Easter Flowers
 
This year Easter Sunday is March 31. If you would like to make an Easter flower
donation in thanksgiving for or memory of a loved one, envelopes can be found on
the backs of the pews. Please fill out the outside, include your donation (cash or
check) and place in the offertory plate. You may also bring or mail them to the
office. Please contact the church office (563-3533) with any questions.
 

Altar Flowers throughout the year

If you are interested in having altar flowers given on a Sunday in memory or thanksgiving for
someone in your life, please contact Sally Pearce.

Vestry meeting minutes

If you would like to read the vestry
meeting minutes from January that
were approved at the February
meeting, please click here

First Sunday Plate Outreach Recipient for
March: CHIP, Inc.

Thanks to your generous donations of cash and
designated checks last Sunday, St. Andrew’s was
able to send $317 to CHIP to help support their
mission.

Lenten Book discussion with the
Earth Keepers
 
Wednesdays during Lent from 4-
5:30pm in the library. The Lenten book
discussion will be on Church of the
Wild. For more information contact Lili
Pugh.
 

Lenten Adult Learning
 
Sunday mornings during Lent at 11:15am in the library
running through Palm Sunday (March 24)
 
The Messiah study series which ran during Advent will
continue in Lent in the church library. There is no requirement
to have been to the Advent sessions. All are welcome during
Lent.

Compline

The service of Compline is held Monday - Friday at
8:30pm on Zoom. The time has changed from
9:00pm to 8:30PM
We would welcome all who would like to join us. It
isn't a huge time commitment, as Compline takes
usually about ten minutes or less.

Lenten Books in the St. Andrew’s Library
 
Carol Hartman and Sara Sandberg have been
working diligently organizing the library. They
would like you all to know that there is a small but
compelling collection of Lenten reading material on
display in the library. Please feel free to borrow
any of the material.

https://www.facebook.com/standrewsnewcastle/
https://standrewsnewcastle.org/
https://files.constantcontact.com/8ee45c8d601/b644d216-81b1-4776-ad60-608c983e0289.docx?rdr=true


Weekday Worship

Compline: Monday-Friday 8:30 PM
Zoom Meeting

Wednesday Healing Service: Wednesdays at 10:00am

​Meetings

Benedictine Group: 11:15 AM Wednesday
Zoom Meeting ID

Knitting Group: 2-4pm Fridays
All welcome: knitters, non-knitters and everything in between.
​Meeting in the Undercroft unless otherwise announced.

Intercessory Prayer List

“The Spirit helps us in our weakness; for we do not know how to pray as we ought, but that very Spirit
intercedes with sighs too deep for words.” (Romans 8:26)

 
We pray for those who are ill or with special needs:

Rob & Irma Hargreaves, Alan Hargreaves, Nathan Hargreaves, Phil Bartley, Stephen Gorrill, Val Gorrill,
Ellen B., Allie, Anne Rossideas, Bruce Rinker, Felicia McAllister, Tom Sullivan, Todd, Donald Johnson
Olderson, Tom Belanger, Dick, Catherine Fleming, Tyler & Christine, Bruce & Julie, Cynthia Troxel, Jane
Ferris, Janice Roman, Bob Gault, Beth, Shelby Owen, Peter Blanchard, Dennis C., Robin Fre, Allison
Rose, Hilda Ives, Drew Haven, Emily Goodspeed.
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